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The following is excerpted from an article for wind 
band conductors originally published in the 
Association of Concert Bands Journal, Vol. 34, No. 
2, June 2015.  The three-part article is a collection 
of helpful hints, tips, and insights intended to 
increase communication and improve the musical 
relationship between conductors and percussion-
ists.  For more information about Theists.  For more information about The Association of 
Concert Bands visit www.acbands.org.  

Score Study for Instruments and 
Implements

Thorough score study and preparation in consulta-
tion with your percussion section leader before 
rehearsal can save valuable rehearsal time and 
keep rehearsals flowing and productive.  

Research the terms used by composers for instru-
ments and mallets within all of the percussion parts 
as part of your score study (even better, play 
through each part yourself).  For example, a piece 
calls for “wind chimes,” which is the circu-
lar-mounted instrument that hangs on back 
porches, but a glissando down in pitch over four 
beats is notated—this is actually a mark tree part, 
but is given an incorrect name in the score.  

Other examples include works that call for striking a 
triangle with a wooden stick (Bartok once indicated 
this) and rolling on a suspended cymbal with soft 
timpani mallets (many famous wind band pieces 
from the early 1900s ask for this).  You may 
certainly choose to stay true to the composer indi-
cations, but a wooden stick on a triangle will not 
create a characteristic sound, and the fragile felt on 
the timpani mallets may be damaged if used on a 

metal surface.  Using a triangle beater and soft key-
board mallets will create more appropriate sounds 
and extend the life of the instruments and imple-
ments.   

Issues of Notation and Duration

It is important to note that percussion notation is not 
yet standardized, thus terms and indications may be 
easily misinterpreted, so it is imperative that scores 
are studied thoroughly to avoid disruptions and 
time-off-task during rehearsals.  

Of particular concern is the fact that, unlike wind and Of particular concern is the fact that, unlike wind and 
string notation, percussion notation often indicates 
only when the sound is to begin, not necessarily 
when it is to end. (Even Tchaikovsky’s wonderful 
crash cymbal parts often include what appear to be 
staccato crashes that clearly should be allowed to 
ring on.) 

As a somewhat extreme example, a whole note writAs a somewhat extreme example, a whole note writ-
ten for suspended cymbal should be allowed to vi-
brate for four beats then dampened with the hand 
on the fifth beat; however, what do you do when 
there is a whole note written for woodblock?  You 
could ask the percussionist to perform a roll for four 
beats, but is that really what the composer intend
ed?  More likely is that the composer simply desires 
what acoustically sounds like a quarter-note, but this 
situation and the resulting discussion could easily 
drain minutes from your rehearsal if not dealt with 
ahead of time. 
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